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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 3  March 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the      
   Tambellup CRC will be held on  

the 14th March from 1.30pm 

Thank you!! 
A big thank you to Neville Thorn who noticed a pole top alight on our 
place on 25 January, and to our neighbours who helped put it out. 
Fortunately, no harm done. 
Thanks Justin and Kim Taylor 

DOG TINDER 
 

Handsome, black and tan, male kelpie 
dog seeks attractive kelpie bitch for a 
productive union of puppy making. 

 

I am an athletic, reliable, and good all 
round working dog with a gentle nature 

towards both people and stock. 
 

If you can meet my needs, please ring my 
agent, Kim on 0419 944 505 

Phone Number Update - 

The number for the Broomehill        
Primary school is now 9824 0500 

Looking for photo’s of Hock ( Hopkin) & Pearl      

Herbert. 

If you are able to help, Please contact Colleen 

colleen.brown1506@gmail.com 

Harvest Fire 
 

Thanks to all those in the community who came to our rescue when fire broke out 
on our property during  harvest. Without you, we would have lost our entire crop, 
and the fire may have jumped boundaries causing untold damage and grief. 
 

We've yet again experienced the remarkable generosity of our neighbours and 
friends, which embodies the fantastic team spirit of Tambellup. 
We're very grateful for your help and again thank you. 
 

Peter Carey and Rose Duckett 
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TA Uniting Church 
 

Sunday 13th March at 9.30am 
Sunday 27th March at 9.30am 

 

A cuppa will be served after each     
service. 

 

All Welcome 

Notice of Annual General Meeting  

Broomehill Netball Club AGM 

Wednesday 2 March 2022 

7pm 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

All members and interested players          
welcome. Please contact Rachael on      

0408 938 184 with any queries 

General Meeting  
 

Broomehill Heritage Group 
 

Wednesday 2 March 2022 

7.30pm 

At Henry Jones Cafe 

Annual General Meeting 

 

Broomehill Central Brigade 
 

Thursday 17 March 2022 

At 5pm 
at the Broomehill Fire Brigade 

Annual General Meeting  
 

Broomehill Hockey Club  
 

Wednesday 9th March 2022  
Commencing at 6.00pm  

  
Broomehill Recreational Complex  

Tieline Road Broomehill  
  

All BRC Members and Players Welcome  

Thanks!! 
Huge and heartfelt thanks to everyone that attended and helped with 
the pole top fire at our place on February 24th. 

We are very grateful for the quick response and action 

Many Thanks - Nic and Jo Taylor 

   

Black Square Coffee Table $7.00 

Computer Chair on wheels $5.00 

Round Coffee Table $3.00 

Paper Stand $2.00 

New Goldair Convector Heater $20.00 

Shower Chair $5.00 

Tin Rubbish Bin $1.00 

New Chef’s Fork $5.00 

Pair of Purple Roller Blade Boots 

( Size unknown)  
$5.00 

Plus plenty more goods!!! 

Joyleen 9824 1665  

For Sale at the Broomehill Op Shop 
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 SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 17 March 2022 commencing 
at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings, however physical distancing requirements limit the number of people 

able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to 
register before the meeting.   
 

THANK YOU 

From the Tambellup community – thank you to all our fire brigade volunteers, those who attended from our          
neighbouring communities, and DFES personnel and resources for their excellent response to the fire on          
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd on Thursday 24 February.  The fire was located a mere 5km from the town boundary, and 
with the weather conditions that were experienced at the time, the outcome could have been far worse.  
 

The decision to place the townsite and surrounding areas under a Bushfire Watch and Act warning, and the resulting 
evacuation notice that many resident would have received, was made pre-empting any likelihood of conditions       
worsening and the risk of the townsite being impacted.  Thankfully, the fire was able to be contained and controlled, 
and the warning level was downgraded to a Bushfire Advice early in the evening. It is timely to remind residents that 
the decisions made that day were made were based on a range of information available to those managing the        
incident.  While informal fire ground updates are valuable, they often don’t factor in all the information that is         
available, for example forecast changes in weather conditions.  For this reason, emergency warnings should not be 
dismissed. 
 

While the incident was alarming, it has proven to be an excellent learning mechanism for all agencies involved.  Aside 
from response, which our volunteer brigade members do really well, the notice of evacuation allowed us to test our 
community evacuation plans in real time.  We have identified areas where improvements and adjustments are         
required, and will, as an organisation, be working through these with the Local Emergency Management Committee to 
improve our processes.   
 

For anyone who was wondering what/how/where to evacuate, we encourage you to look at the resource prepared by 
DFES – ‘My Bushfire Plan’ at https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/ . The site contains a wealth of resources and checklists 
that will assist you to make your bushfire plan. 
 

We have also identified that within our communities of Broomehill and Tambellup, there are residents who may need 
assistance to evacuate. To ensure we are able to organise assistance if required, we invite anyone who feels they may 
need assistance to register their details at the Shire – by phone to 9825 3555, or email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  
Any information provided will be confidential and only used in an emergency situation.  Please contact Pam Hull at the 
Shire for more information.  

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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SHIRE COMMENCES PROCESS TO RECRUIT NEW CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

At the February 2022 Council meeting, Council resolved that the Acting CEO, Rob Stewart, would manage process of 
recruiting a new Chief Executive Officer.  A recruitment committee consisting of Councillors and an independent        
person has been established to oversee the process.  The advertising for this position commences on Saturday 26th 
February 2022, with applications closing mid-March.  We look forward to a successful recruitment process, and will 
advise the community when an appointment has been made. 
 

STAFF UPDATES 

We are pleased to welcome Kenneth Farmer to the organisation.  Kenneth has taken a position on the Parks and     
Gardens team, commencing during January. 

We also farewelled two of our works team at the end of February, in Damon Powell and Barry Ford.  Thank you both 
for your efforts during your time with the Shire. 
 

FROM THE FEBRUARY COUNCIL MEETING 

With this being the first meeting of the year, the Council received the financials and creditors accounts paid for         
December and January. 

The Council adopted a reviewed Organisation Chart for the Shire, showing a total staff establishment of 28.1 full time 
equivalent personnel.  The Council’s endorsement of this document provides the CEO with strong direction regarding 
staffing requirements. 

The Council was required to consider an application received from the WA Planning Commission for boundary           
realignments to a number of parcels of land on Beejenup Rd.  The Council will recommend that the application be    
approved. 

The review of the Shire’s local laws took the next step, with the Council recommending that a number of draft       
amendment local laws be referred to the Joint Standing Committee for Delegated Legislation for review prior to        
advertising. 

The Council received the quarterly progress report for the Corporate Business Plan.  The report outlines initiatives and 
actions that have been in progress for the September-December 2021 quarter, which contribute towards the      
achievement of the Strategic Community Plan. The report is included with the minutes of the February 2022 Council 
meeting, which are available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The Council endorsed a recommendation for the purchase of a new cab chassis 6-wheeler truck and two-way tipping 
body, and also a new 6x4 prime mover.  These purchases and the relevant trade-ins are in accordance with the Shire’s 
ten year Plant Replacement program. 
 

WORKS 

Works have continued on Toolbrunup Road during February, with gravel works underway. Two new culverts have 
been installed, and four existing culverts have been extended. 

The Broomehill Primary School carpark has been sealed with asphalt and kerbed, with the line marking set out        
completed.  Permanent line marking and bump stops will be completed in the near future. 

The accessibility upgrade works at the Broomehill Complex are largely complete, with some minor works to be done 
when temperatures are suitable. 

 

TRAILS STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATION 

Outdoors Great Southern in conjunction with the Shire, 
have commenced community consultation to uncover     
stories of Tambellup which will inform new signage for the 
Tambellup Heritage Trail.  A productive session was held 
recently at the Tambellup CRC, with around 20 local         
residents attending to share their recollections of life in 
Tambellup over many years.  Dr May Carter and Robbie 
Miniter, from Outdoors Great Southern, will be following up 
these conversations to prepare content for trail signage.  As 
discussed at the session, the suggested content will be 
brought back to a follow up session to ensure it is an       
accurate reflection of the discussions. Thank you to everyone who turned up, and thank you to the CRC for hosting. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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IT’S STILL BUSHFIRE SEASON ………. 

All residents are advised the RESTRICTED burning period is in place until 15 APRIL 2022 inclusive.  Permits to light fires 
are required during this period, through your Brigade Fire Control Officer. 

 

COVID-19 

Don’t become complacent - keep yourself and your family members’ safe, by continuing to implement the following 
measures: 

• practise physical distancing (keep at least 2 metres or two arms lengths from each other) 

• practise good personal hygiene (wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser and cover coughs and 
sneezes with a tissue or use your elbow) 

• stay home if unwell, and if you are experiencing flu-like symptoms, get tested for COVID-19 

• download the Service WA app for quick and easy venue check-ins – available from the Apple App Store or 
Google Play Store. 

 

It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 

• WA State Government COVID updates - https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  

• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the ‘Our 
Shire’ tab. 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire related 
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

Covid 19 Vaccination Clinics at Gnowangerup Shire 

Medical Practice 

Thursday 17th March 9am-3pm 
Friday 18th March 9am-3pm 

Thursday 24th March 9am-3pm 
Friday 25th March 9am-3pm 

Children and Adults 
 

*** Bookings Essential *** 
 

Reminder, the surgery will be reopening from 10am Monday 28th February so please call from 
then to make your booking. 

https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Corporate Bowls 2022 
Our Corporate Bowls competition was completed last Friday night.  We had 12 teams competing over the 

four nights. 
The first night was won by the "Battlers", followed by "Nothing Matters" , the "Battlers (again) and the 

"Misfits" on the second, third and fourth nights. 
On the last night the two undefeated teams faced off.  The "Crocks" v "Nothing Matters". It went end for end 

until the final two ends won by the "Crocks". 
6 to 4 after 10 ends a great game. 

Every team managed at least one win which was good to see. 
Thanks to our sponsors the Tambellup Post Café, Tambellup SJA, Tambellup CRC, the 124 Tambellup Store 

and the Community Bank Tambellup Cranbrook. 
Also thanks to the ladies in the kitchen and the BBQ cooks and bar staff who kept up the supply of sausages 

and chips and drinks. 
Hope to see you all next February. 

Above - C. Kingston, S. King, M. 

Broom, L. King. 

Right—R. Nicholls (Bank Manager), 

K. Veitch, N. Herbert, J. Merritt,  

M. Bowman. 

Above—M. Lanigan (CRC),         

T. Donaldson, J. Herbert,             

J. Kippen, N. Bowman. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Warning for Trail Bike Riders from Tambellup Police 
Tambellup Police have noted an increase in illegal off-road motorbike use in the district. To minimise public 
risk, Tambellup Police will be increasing patrols in off-road areas and targeting unlicensed off-road vehicles.  

What are the rules? 
Road-registered trail bikes can be ridden by anyone with a WA motorcycle licence on any open public 
road, including roads in State forests, national parks and drinking water catchment areas. Off-road       
vehicle (ORV) registered trail bikes and quad bikes, being ridden by anyone without a WA motorcycle     

licence, can only be legally ridden in permitted ORV areas. 

Trail bikes and quad bikes can be ridden on private properties with the owner’s permission. Bikes do not need to be       
registered and riders do not need to hold a license to ride on private property. There is no specific licence for trail or quad 
bike riders. However, riders must be over eight years of age if they are in a permitted ORV area. 

Breaking the rules 
Penalties for riding the wrong bike in the wrong place or without the correct vehicle registration or motorcycle license is costly. 
There are fines of up to $2000 for the unauthorised use of a vehicle on public land. 

Local Government Rangers and Police can impound and destroy trail or quad bikes when they believe the vehicle is involved in an 
offence (such as being illegally ridden on a public road) or if the rider is unable to prove ownership. 

If you would like any more information please come and see me at the Police Station or call me on 9854 9800. 

Kind regards, 

Sergeant David SWAIN  

Tambellup Police 

Update From The Tambellup Police 

 

2022 has started with our members once again taking office within our CWA Branch and we congratulate the 

following members for coming forward: 

President:  Thalma Nazzari   V President: Julieanne Merritt 

Secretary:  Anne-Marie Lockyer  Treasurer:  Trixie Hampton 

Booking Officer: Betty Hull    Cards Officer: Aileen Prout 
 

SUBS Due:  A reminder to members that memberships are due now.  This year CWA of WA has changed their 

system and each member will receive an invoice in their email Inbox or by postal mail.  The subscription is $70.  

$65 is to be remitted to Head office in Perth as per your Invoice and the Branch component of $5 is to be paid to 

Treasurer Trixie. 
 

March always means Wagin Woolarama and once again, Tambellup CWA has been asked to participate in the 

early morning preparation of lunches for the day.  We are hoping to have a full complement (at least 3 of 4) 

members to leave the CWA rooms by 6am on Friday, 11th March 2022.  Also please bring your mask and Proof of 

Vaccination. 
 

As our March meeting is to be held on a Power out day, we will bring a gas burner to make our cuppa and      

finalise our plans for Wagin the next day and the Anzac service. 
 

We also remind the community that  CWA Tambellup is no longer able to provide catering services on a broad 

scale.  Some of our individual members are happy to assist other groups when able, but cannot continue to      

organise and facilitate events in their own right. 

 

Our next meeting is: 

Thursday, 10th March, 2022 

at 10.00am in the Tambellup CWA Rooms      
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Gnowangerup Shire Medical     
Practice wishes to advise that        

Dr Wole is safely back with us and 
we will reopen on                      

  Monday 28th February at 10am.  

 

Please note, our email and phone will remain unmoni-
tored until this date. 

For medical emergencies please call 000 or alternatively 
attend the Gnowangerup Hospital 9827 2222 

 

Thank you to everyone in the      
community for your patience and 

understanding over the last 3 
weeks. 
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2022 is here and the Corner Shop Museum Inc., will be back opening on the last 
Friday morning of each month from 9am. 

 

Dates: 

28 Jan 2022    25 Feb 2022   25 Mar 2022 

29 Apr 2022    27 May 2022   24 Jun 2022 

29 Jul 2022    26 Aug 2022   30 Sep 2022 

28 Oct 2022   25 Nov 2022 

 

If you are interested in the history of our local area, like to sort and display old 
things or have a story to tell about days of old, please feel free to join us at the 

Old Station Masters House on Norrish Street. 

Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 



 Topics    March 2022 Page 15 

 

TEN DAY 

Mega-Mega Garage Sale 

At Bide-a- While on Tie Line 

100 Tie Line Road 

Broomehill 

 

Tool's, Saw Bench's. Student desks 

Furniture. Stand up Freezer. 

Clothes and linen. Bed linen and blankets. 

Kitchen ware electrical appliances. 

Books and stationery etc. 

An electric wheelchair. A walking frame. 

A push wheel chair. 

 

All day everyday from the 17th March to 

 the 27th March 22 

From 8 30a.m. to 4 00 p.m. or by      

appointment. 

Phone 0408 917 564 

 

Everything must go. A couple going into a 

care facility so 

need to downsize from a 4 bedroomed house 

with an extensive workshop/shed to just a 

bedroom. 
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School  

Captains 

Hannah Hull & 

 Leo Cunningham 

Blue Tongues Faction Captains 

Denzel Penny & Joshua Penny 

Tammar Faction Captains 

Elaine Penny, Harry Hunter & N. 
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Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jr Fiction/Jr Kindy 

Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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Broomehill - Tambellup 

Community Phonebooks 2022 
To keep the community phonebook up to date we 

need your input - 

 

PLEASE LET US KNOW - 

If your entry in the last edition is out of date, 

If you are new to town and wish to be included,  

If your community group’s contact information 

needs updating 

 

We need the help of the community to ensure we 

provide the right information. 

 Call 9825 1177 | email topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Cranbrook Motocross set to host Round 1 

of Southwest Interclub Series 

Capping off a successful 2021 year, the Cranbrook Motocross club has   

nominated to host Round One of the Southwest Interclub Series sponsored 

by Bunbury KTM. With over 100 riders expected to compete at Cranbrooks home track, Sukey Hill 

on Sunday 27th March 2022 this is an event not to be missed by spectators. 

Over the summer break the track maintenance team have installed a sprinkler watering system at 

key Sukey Hill jumps to compliment the clubs water truck. Club president Justin Shepherd said that 

this would keep dust at bay making the circuit safer for competitors. The water will be sourced 

from the clubs large catchment dam which filled following the wet 2021 winter. 

Six clubs Manjimup, Southern Capes, Collie, Bunbury, Narrogin and Cranbrook come together to 

compete across six events to make the South West Interclub season which concludes in October. 

On the day riders compete across twelve classes being six junior and six senior, in three races     

following the mornings practice. It’s the first time the Cranbrook club has hosted round one, after 

joining the series in 2015. 

Spectators free entry and full canteen facilities more information from www.cranbrookmx.com 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

NOT AVAILABLE      

UNTIL END OF MAY 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  4 5 1 
Pancake Day 

2 
CRC Afterschool 

 
BH Netball 
AGM 
 
BH Heritage 
GM 

3 
Business 
Sundowner 

6 7 
LABOUR 

DAY       
PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

8 9 
CRC Afterschool 
 

Teen Mental 
Wellness 
 
BH Hockey 
AGM 

10 Recycling 
CWA Meeting 

11 12 

13 
TA Uniting 
Church 

14 
Interagency 
Meeting 

15 
BH Rural Edge 
Workshop 

16 
CRC Afterschool 

17 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 
 
Seniors Lunch  
 
BH Central 
Brigade AGM 

18 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

19 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

20 
Lion Club Car 
Rally 
 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

21 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

22 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

23 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 
 
CRC Afterschool 

24 Recycling 
 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

25 
Corner Shop 
Museum 
 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

26 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

27 
TA Uniting 
Church 
 
Ten Day     
Garage Sale 

28 29 30 
CRC Afterschool 

31   

March Calendar 2022 
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Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


